Construction General Permit – Stormwater

Deadline: 5/4/07 5pm

Clinck Wise Provident David Birts Vice President Larry Miyanana Necretary Marlyse Batriste

Marlyse Battistella
Trecourer
In Memoriam:

In Memorium: Nathaniel S. Bingham

Nathaniel S. Bingham Handld C. Christensen

Please Respond to: (California Office P.O. Box 29370

San Francisco, CA 94129-0370

Tel: (415) 561-5080 Fax: (415) 561-5464 PACIFIC COAST FEDERATION of FISHERMEN'S ASSOCIATIONS

W.F. "Zeke" Grader, Ji Executive Diversor Glen 11. Space Northwest Regional Director

Mitch Farro Fishery Enhancement Director

hrtp://www.pcffa.org

SWRCB EXECUTIVE

SUBSTITUTE

Northwest Office
P.O. Box 11170
Eugene, OR 97440-3370

Tel: (541) 689-2000 Fax: (541) 689-2500 **Via E-Mail and Fax** 

4 May 2007

Ms. Tam Doduc, Chair State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, California 95814

RE: Comments on the Preliminary Draft of NPDES General Permit for Discharges of Storm Water Associated with Construction Activities

Dear Madam Chairman and Members of the State Board

The Pacific Coast Federation of Fishermen's Associations (PCFFA), representing working men and women in the U.S. West Coast commercial fishing fleet, is pleased to submit comments in response to the State Water Resources Control Board's request for documents, comments, and other information regarding the preliminary draft of NPDES General Permit for Discharges of Storm Water Associated with Construction Activities ("Draft Permit") circulated by the State Board on 2 March 2007.

PCFFA's concern for stormwater discharge has to do with the potential affect on the health and abundance of our anadromous and coastal marine fish populations, and any affect such discharges may have on the safe consumption by humans of fish and shellfish by way of contamination.

PCFFA respectfully requests that its comments be included and incorporated by reference to the comments submitted by the California Coastkeeper Alliance; those comments address the permit provisions in detail. PCFFA looks forward to working with the State Board to develop a final permit that will ensure that the State Board will meet its mandate to protect water quality in the State of California, particularly as it relates to the abundance, health and safety of our valuable fish and shellfish resources.

W.F. 'Zeke" Grader, Jr. Executive Director

Sincerch

cc: California Coastkeeper Alliance